

a publication of the Church of the Nazarene

Wesley D. Tracy, Editor

J. Wesley Eby, Managing Editor

January 31, 1997

Dr. Richard Walsh Methodist College 5400 Ramsey St. Fayetteville, NC 28311

Dear Dr. Walsh:

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. I'm writing as president of the Wesleyan Theological Society, which is an auxiliary of the Christian Holiness Association (CHA).

When Dr. Kenneth Collins (past president of WTS) was on your faculty, he invited the Wesleyan Theological Society to hold its annual meeting in November, 2000, at Methodist College.

However, the society is moving from a fall to a spring annual meeting, so the November meeting must be rescheduled. Further, since Dr. Collins left, no one from your faculty or student body participates in the Wesleyan Theological Society. Our executive committee does not wish to thrust upon you all the demands and impositions that we typically make on a host institution. I hope you do not take offense at our changing our plans about coming to Methodist College in the year 2000. The executive committee has voted to accept the invitation of Azusa Pacific University for that year.

I hope this word comes to you early enough to cause only a minimal disruption in your long-range planning.

Through the tender mercies of our God may the Dayspring from on high bring you light and peace (Luke 1:78-79).

Every blessing,

Wesley Tracy

President, WTS

WT:csh

pc Dr. William Kostlevy Secretary-Treasurer, WTS